

30th November 1999

Mr Glen Berry Atma Environmental Pty Ltd Level 10, 459 Lt Collins Street MELBOURNE VIC 3000

Dear Glen

I would like to express my appreciation for your efforts on our behalf at our Fitzroy Project.

As multi-unit developers we have had dealings with the environmental industry on past projects.

Your pro-active approach to the project and demonstrated awareness of the commercial considerations and time constraints of this type of work make you and your company the best we have used.

Best regards

Phillip White

White